ВСЕРОССИЙСКАЯ ОЛИМПИАДА ШКОЛЬНИКОВ ПО АНГЛИЙСКОМУ ЯЗЫКУ

МУНИЦИПАЛЬНЫЙ ЭТАП 2022-2023 гг. ПИСЬМЕННЫЙ ТУР

7-8 классы

Уважаемый участник олимпиады!

Вам предстоит выполнить письменные задания.

Время выполнения заданий письменного тура 2 академических часа (90 минут).

Выполнение заданий целесообразно организовать следующим образом:

- не спеша, внимательно прочитайте формулировку задания;
- напишите правильный вариант ответа в бланке ответов;
- после выполнения всех предложенных заданий еще раз удостоверьтесь в правильности ваших ответов;
- если потребуется корректировка выбранного Вами варианта ответа, то неправильный вариант ответа зачеркните крестиком и рядом напишите новый.

Предупреждаем Вас, что:

- при оценке тестовых заданий, где необходимо определить один правильный ответ,
 0 баллов выставляется за неверный ответ и в случае, если участником отмечены несколько ответов (в том числе правильный), или все ответы;
- при оценке тестовых заданий, где необходимо определить все правильные ответы,
 0 баллов выставляется, если участником отмечены неверные ответы, большее количество ответов, чем предусмотрено в задании (в том числе правильные ответы)
 или все ответы.

Задание письменного тура считается выполненным, если Вы вовремя сдаете его членам жюри.

Максимальная оценка – 50 баллов.

LISTENING (10 points)

Time: 10 minutes

Task. You will hear a recording twice. Write if the statements are True (T) or False (F).

Kenzie

- 1. finds lost children
- 2. tracks down criminals
- 3. guards the house
- 4. goes on patrol
- 5. looks for evidence
- 6. shiffs out food
- 7. performs tricks
- 8. retrieves lost things
- 9. saves lives
- 10. stop suspects from attacking his handler

Transfer your answers to the answer sheet READING (10 points) Time: 30 minutes

Task 1. The people below all want to go on holiday. There are descriptions of eight holidays. Decide which holiday would be the most suitable for the following people. For 1-5 write the correct letter A-H.

1	George wants a holiday with a big group of friends. They are into sports and want to do different things every day. He descript like bests, and some in the group have young
	different things every day. He doesn't like boats, and some in the group have young children.
2	Ana loves to be near the sea. She wants to visit different places, but she also wants to keep away from holiday resorts. She enjoys being active and learning new skills.
3	Harry just wants to relax and have fun by the sea. He loves going out and wants to meet other people. He wants a cheap hotel and would prefer to pay for everything together.
4	Jess wants to travel abroad and learn about a different way of life. She wants to stay with local people, not in hotels. She would also like to see some performances.
5	Greg doesn't like crowded beaches and wants a peaceful holiday where there aren't many people. He enjoys walking in the countryside and is happy to spend some time alone with a good book.

A Golden Sand Beach Club

There's lots to do at the Golden Sands Beach Club in Mallorca. It's a holiday you can afford. Enjoy wonderful beaches and swimming in the Mediterranean or take trips to nearby villages! Then enjoy shows and make friends at the social activities in the evening. All meals and drinks are included in the price!

C Forest Camp

Get away from it all at Welldale Forest. Stay on a local working farm or in cabins in the forest. Join in farm life or explore the many paths through the forest with our friendly guides. For those who prefer to relax, you can just enjoy

The best holidays

B Making waves

Our learn-to-sail holiday in Greece will teach you all the basics of sailing. You'll be busy but will still have time to enjoy the silence of the open sea. We stop at a small harbour every night where you can enjoy local food in small restaurants, before sleeping on your boat. Price includes accommodation but not food.

D Culture shock

Get away from the usual tourist destinations and visit India. On this tour, you'll visit seven cities, see the famous Taj Mahal and enjoy time at a beach resort. You'll stay with families and experience daily life with them. A full time on your own listening to the sounds of the forest.

E Seaview Hotel

Enjoy a week at this wonderful, small, luxury hotel in Spain. The price includes all food and drinks, and the facilities include a swimming pool, tennis courts and a restaurant. We organise trips to plays and concerts in the evenings. There's also a beach where you can sit quietly and relax or read!

G Active fun

Looking for an active holiday? This wonderful busy holiday resort offers tennis, swimming, golf and lots more. There's something for everyone. Lessons are available, so you can learn something new, whether you're 5 years old or 55! Fun for all the family! Price includes accommodation and breakfast. programme of cultural events includes some amazing dance shows!

F Hotel on the sea

Enjoy two weeks of luxury on this cruise around the Mediterranean visiting seven popular destinations. Relax in the sunshine by the ship's swimming pool. You won't get bored, as there are cinemas, tennis courts and a theatre on board, plus plenty of social activities in the evening.

H On foot

Do you love walking? Try this walking tour in the mountains of Italy. Each day, you will walk with an experienced guide as part of a group of walkers, then spend the night as guests of local people. It's a great way to see some beautiful countryside and make new friends.

Task 2. Read the text. Choose the best answer (A, B, C or D) for each question. Indian Films

Actor Amitabh Bachchan talks about his experiences.

I have spent over 30 years in the Indian film industry and have worked with almost three generations of directors and actors. There was a time when life in the movies was very different. It was slower and everything seemed simpler. Now, there are so many things to be dealt with: the light needs to be right, the equipment needs to be returned, and actors have to be somewhere else. There also used to be a sense of magic about the movie industry and the stars were special. Now they are just one of a crowd.

However, in my experience, the new generation of film-makers take their work seriously and they are all very confident. Sometimes, when a young director is talking to me about a scene, I can see technical difficulties. For example, in the film "Aks" we needed wild dogs for a particular scene and I asked Rakesh Mehra how we would do that. He said it was not a problem. He found an address on the Internet and we shot the scene in Romania. More often, Rakesh is anxious about getting the actors' dates right or sorting out the financial side.

Most of today's young directors have trained in the United States. They have learnt how to plan their productions in great detail and they are extremely well prepared. Before filming starts, they have already made decisions about the costumes, make-up, camera angles and so on. For an actor it means there's someone taking care of everything. It makes the filming go smoothly. I have little doubt that the future of our film industry is in very good hands.

- 6. What is Amitabh Bachchan trying to do in this text?
- A suggest how Indian actors could improve their technique
- B compare Indian films with those made in the USA
- C encourage people to watch more Indian films

D describe changes in the Indian film industry

7. What does Amitabh Bachchan say about the Indian film industry today?

A Every stage of filming has to be supported financially.

B The film stars are famous around the world.

C The people involved in filming have a lot to do.

D It is difficult for young actors to start their careers.

8. What happened when Amitabh Bachchan and Rakesh Mehra worked together on "Aks"?

A They disliked working with one another.

B They argued about the best actor to use.

C They disagreed about acceptable levels of cost.

D They had to overcome some difficulties.

9. What is Amitabh Bachchan's opinion of young directors?

A They have a professional attitude towards their work.

B They are careful not to annoy any of the actors.

C They like to discuss their decisions with others.

D They make sure that actors are well trained.

10. How would Amitabh Bachchan describe the Indian film industry?

A The films we made when I was younger were so much better – more money is available today but the acting is worse.

B Indian film-makers know what they are doing – the industry is growing in strength and I think it will continue to do so.

C Our new generation of film-makers depends too much on technology – they don't realise what makes a really good film.

D There are some great young actors – they have to film scenes unprepared and this makes them very special.

Transfer your answers to the answer sheet USE OF ENGLISH (20 points)

Time: 20 minutes

Task 1. Put the words from the box. Some of the words may be chosen more than once while some them may not be used.

angry	dull	fat	merry
blind	early	good	neat
brave	empty	great	null
dirty	faint	hard	small

Sentences

	Sentences				
1	Don't wash your linen in public.				
2	Eat, drink and be, for tomorrow we die.				
3	vessels make the most noise.				
4	heart never won fair lady.				
5	Good things come in packages.				

6	minds think alike.
7	In the kingdom of the the one-eyed man is king.
8	It ain't over till the lady sings.
9	It's the bird that catches the worm.
10	No news is news.





Parents and teenagers

0	
Some of the problems young people have at home (11) by lack of	
dialogue - (12) don't talk, parents don't talk and conflicts explode	cause
when you (13) expect them. Clothes seem (14) one of the	child
(15) causes of (16) quarrels. Either you want to buy too	little/be
expensive ones, or you look like a tramp – parents want you to be dressed	
smartly and very rarely appreciate your style.	
Some other times it's more your behavior that (17) your parents. In	
Britain today (18) and more young people want to be independent	upset
and leave home between the (19) of 16 and 20. Some are students;	-
others run away to escape from their homes which (20) and unhappy.	age
They go in search of work or of a more exciting life.	overcrowd
They go in search of work of of a more cherting me.	overerowa

Transfer your answers to the answer sheet WRITING (10 points) Time: 30 minutes

This is part of an email you receive from an English friend.

We had a big family party last weekend, but it was awful. I argued with my dad, and my little sister was really annoying! Do you get on well with your family? How do you think I could improve things with my family?

Now write an email to your friend. Write your email in about 100 words.